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Royal Lane, Hillingdon, Middlesex UB8 3QU 

Telephone: (01895) 443310   

Email: meadow@meadowhighschool.org
Website:  www.meadowhighschool.org
      Headteacher:  Mrs Jenny Rigby
Deputy Headteacher:  Ms Claire Caddell

10th June 2021

Dear Families,
As you will have read in the recent bulletin, which is available on the Meadow website  https://www.meadowhighschool.org/  the move into the new school is slightly delayed.                              I also wanted to write to you about this so you have something to stick on your fridge as a reminder!
As you know, the building work is behind schedule.  Despite heroic efforts to make up for time lost to wet weather and Covid and Brexit supply chain issues, the team will not have the building ready for us to move into in September.
This means that we have had to alter our calendar for next year and pupils are now expected to return to school on Thursday 2nd September.  I am aware that some of you may have already booked holiday for this time.  If this is the case for you, we will need evidence that a holiday is booked and when the booking was made to enable us to authorise the absence.  Please direct your queries and information regarding this to your child's Form Tutor. 
We are currently negotiating with the Local Authority and DfE for a 4th school closure day to allow more packing time and unpacking time for staff.  Packing at the end of an academic year is much easier than in the middle of a term when most resources are in use all the time. 
At present, we will have a training day on Friday 22nd October and three school closure days on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 1st, 2nd, 3rd November. Should an additional day be granted, I will notify you of this as soon as possible.  An updated list of Term Times is on the school website for your reference.
We acknowledge that this change may present difficulties for some families and, therefore, we will be able to offer limited 'in school' places on the 22nd October and 1st, 2nd, 3rd November. These places will be prioritised to:

1. Children of key workers who have no other childcare within their network

2. Children of other workers who have no other childcare within their network

3. Children on CP plans

4. Children for whom there are significant safeguarding or mental health concerns

We will be offering a class based 'activity' provision, rather than lessons on these days. Groups will be mixed ages, but we will try as far as possible to group pupils with familiar friends and staff. Should you need this provision, please email the relevant Assistant Headteacher:

Miss Wills: awillis@meadowhighschool.org for Pathway 1 pupils years 7 to 14
Mr Rainsbury: mrainsbury@meadowhighschool.org for pupils in Years 7 and 8
Ms Richards: jrichards@meadowhighschool.org for pupils in Years 9, 10, 11
Miss Taylor: mtaylor@meadowhighschool.org for 6th form
Thank you so much for your understanding and support in this matter. We are almost there and please be reassured that the team have altered their schedule to ensure that the completion of the rest of the building work will remain on schedule for 2022.

Very best wishes,
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